


District Governor 
Ron Dahlke

DG Ron's Routes 
January

 2-    Henderson Lions Club Visit
 3-    Mankato Sunrise Lions Club Visit
 3-    Mankato Lions and Mankato Key City Lions Club Visits
 8 -   Mid-Winter Planning Committee Meeting – Waseca
13-   Veseli Area Lions Club Visit
15 -  Le Center Lions Club Visit
17 -  Silver Lake Lions Club Visit
21 -  Brownton Lions Club Visit
22 -  Mayer-Watertown DandyLions Club Visit
23 -  Victoria Lions Club Visit
24 -  N. E. W. Lions Club Visit
28 -  Northfield-Cannon Valley Lions Club Visit
29 - Mid-Winter Planning Committee Meeting – Waseca

A Lion's View

Ron Dahlke

District Governor 

Happy New Year!  May it be a prosperous and a healthy year 
for all!  

This month's article will focus on lots of reminders….

Pit Stop Time! In keeping with International President Wayne 
Madden's schedule, it is time for the 2nd Pit Stop.  Each Club 
and every Cabinet Member needs to take time to:

Review the goals set early in this Club Year,

Assess the progress made toward achieving those 
goals,

Make the adjustments or corrections that are 
necessary to insure a successful Club Year.
Mid-Winter Convention-  Reminders….“Start Your 

Engines” February 8,9,10
You need to complete your registrations with the City Center 
Hotel prior to JANUARY 8 in order to receive the Lions 
reduced room rate.  Also advance registration for the 
Convention will help the Convention Committee with making 
necessary plans and will save you some $$$.
-  Please bring your Club Banner for the Opening Ceremony 
on Friday evening and have one or two persons available to 
participate in the procession.
-  Each Club is asked to bring a $15.00 Door Prize which will 
be awarded at the Saturday Luncheon and the Sunday 
Brunch.
-  All Clubs must send the names of their selected delegates to 
the District Secretary. The Delegates need receive their 
credentials on Saturday, February 9, prior to the Business 
Meeting.
-  Bring your used eyeglasses and hearing aids to the Mid-
Winter Registration Desk.  (Separate hearing aids from the 
eyeglasses).  Have a “count” of the number of each that your 
Club is bringing.  This information will be recorded at the 
Registration Desk.  It will be interesting to note the total 
number of eyeglasses that 5M-2 will provide to the Minnesota 
Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center at Sauk Rapids, MN and the 
Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center at Rosholt, Wisconsin.
-  Parade of Green Notes-  For Clubs making donations from 
Gaming Funds, please take time to write your checks to the 
various foundations, using the exact name of the foundation 
as found on the organization's 501 (c)(3) form.  If you are not 
sure, please check the 5M-2 Website for this information.  
-  If your Club has not completed the nomination process for 
the 5M-2 “Hall of Fame” recognition, I must receive it no later 

ththan January 8 . 
-  If your Club has not completed the nomination process for 
the 5M-2 “Zone Person of the Year” recognition, it must be 

stsent to 1  VDG Joan Blank prior to February 15th. 
From the monthly reports on the WMMR, it is evident that 

many of the Clubs in our District continue to provide much 

needed service to others in their communities.  Santa 
Helpers collecting gifts for those in need; Providing fruit 
baskets to shut-ins; Making donations to food shelves; 
Bell-ringing for the Salvation Army.…the list goes on and 
on.  On behalf of those who benefit from these activities, I 
thank you for your efforts.  

But stop for a moment…without a Lions Club in 
your community, what would happen?  How would these 
projects continue? With the many hands-on projects such 
as those listed above, think of the effect if there were not 
enough Lions' volunteers, men and women like you, to do 
these deeds.

That is why it is important to extend an invitation to 
a friend, neighbor, co-worker or relative to join us in 
accomplishing our goals.  As you read this article, I know 
each of you have several persons in mind, who share your 
passion to help others.  Remember, only YOU, as a Lions 
member, can extend the invitation to a friend and give 
them the opportunity to grow as you have.  Make it YOUR 
New Year's resolution to ask at least one person NOW to 
be a Lion.
 Last week I heard from several Clubs asking if or 
how donations can be channeled to help those affected by 
the tragedy in the community of Newtown, Connecticut.  I 
did check the Newtown (Connecticut) Lions Club website 
and was pleased to see the Club has a Foundation, which 
is a 501 (c)(3) organization, which was set up years ago to 
assist the Lions Club with Community Projects.  The 
response from their Club President for our personal 
donation appears below: 

Dear DG Ron and Jean,
  I never imagined how great the Lions organization is until 
I heard from people like you.  Any support that your group 
can give us is much appreciated. There is a great need for 
counseling, particularly for the volunteer EMT's, Volunteer 
Fire and Police who responded. The scene was horrific 
and they need all the help that they can get. 
  Thank you, 
Best Regards
Yours in Lionism         
 
Ray Keegan
 President   Newtown Lions Club Foundation

Remember--Your Club's Activities Do Make a Difference in 
your Community, in our Country and in our World!   Thanks 
for all that YOU do!

www.newtownlions.com

8’x14’ concession trailer

4 sinks, gas water heater, and exhaust hood

State compliant

Asking $ 5,500

Mike Vos – Green Isle Lions
C: 507.381.3752      H:507.326.5852

mike@vosconstruction.com

5M-2 Mid-Winter Convention
February 8, 9, and 10, 2013

“START YOUR ENGINES”

Saturday
Breakfast on your own

    Saturday Breakfast Buffet in 101 Main Restaurant
     ($1 bounce back to 5M-2 Lions for each buffet)

Diabetes Screening (NOTE: For those not already diagnosed as 
being diabetic)

Morning Seminars beginning at 8:30 am
     Dr. Lion Erick Bothun - MN Lions Children's Eye Clinic
      Lion Bob Harms - Lions MD5M Hearing Foundation, 

“Steering for Better Hearing”
      PDG Robert Hoofnagle - Director, MN Lions Eyeglass 

Recycling Center, Sauk Rapids
      Updates from Project New Hope and Leader Dogs for the 

Blind
      Write-Off Contest Finalists

Luncheon Buffet 11:45 am
District 5M-2 Business Meeting  2:00 pm

Pre-Banquet Reception 5:30 pm
   Meet International Director Marvin and Lion Lynne 

Chambers, Fillmore, Saskatchewan, Canada
Governor's Banquet  6:30 pm

Social / Mixer:  Cozy Lil' Duo AND 
5M-2 PINEWOOD DERBY!!!

Sunday
Ecumenical Service 8:00 am

Brunch 9:00 am with Awards and 
Parade of Green to follow

Friday
Registration starts at 1:00 pm
Opening Ceremony 6:45 pm

Service of Remembrance 7:15 pm
Social / Mixer:  The Del Counts 



Harry's 
Corner

Harry Klenke

Second Vice 
District Govenor

I hope everyone had a good holiday season. Our son's 
will all be over for Christmas. I am looking forward to seeing 
my second son Adam's girlfriend who just finished radiation 
for breast cancer. They say everything has gone fairly well. 
She's a strong young lady and my son really takes good 
care of her. 

I had a wonderful evening in early December when I 
was invited to the Hamburg Lions Christmas Party. It was a 
magical evening as the Hamburg Lion's would say. They 
had me hand out awards to three very deserving people. 
You notice I didn't say Lions, because one Melvin Jones 
recipient is not yet a Lion but a valued member of their 
group. I hope she will consider joining this fun loving Club. 
They had entertainment and great food. Some Cologne 
Leos were there to entertain and enjoy the festivities, which 
did include games and a marvelous magician. Again thanks 
to the Hamburg Lions.

Now that the holidays are over and we have a new year 
ahead of us it is time to look at our lives and our clubs. Have 
we met some of our goals? Do we need to reassess what is 
happening in our clubs? If we didn't set goals or if we have 
already met our goals we need to look at where we are and 
where we are going. I know District Governor Ron wants to 
see all clubs increase their membership. Some have done a 
great job already and others like my club are struggling to 
encourage new people to join. Another important goal 
District Governor Ron has is to have all Club Secretaries 
reporting all the good things their clubs are doing. During the 
Fall Zone meetings we heard some good things being done 
by our District's Club. I hope you enjoyed the different style 
of Zone Meetings. I thought the Zone Chairs came up with a 
lot of good ideas to enlighten us and to possibly stimulate us 
to action. 

During the Zone Meetings I spoked about how we need 
to have nominees for the Hall of Fame sponsored by the 
Multiple. We have so many Great Lions in our District so we 
should never have a year like last year when we didn't have 
anyone entering the Hall of Fame. People who have been 
nominated before but were not selected by our District 

stwould be great candidates. 1  Vice District Governor Joan 
needs lots of candidates for Zone Lion of the Year. Let's 
make her job tough this year, because I know she will want 

styou to make my job even tougher next year if I am elected 1  
Vice District Governor. District Governor Ron wants all the 
Clubs in the District to enter a car in the Pinewood Derby. 
This should be great fun to see all the men turn in to little 
boys with their cars. Women don't be offended, but you 
know what I mean.

I hope we have a great turnout for the Mid-Winter 
Convention. I know members of my club and my friends 
from the Veseli Lions and my wife Loretta have lots of good 
fun planned for our Hospitality Room. And the Mid-Winter 
Convention Committee from Zone 8 has plenty of fun 
planned, so please plan on attending in February. It would 
be great to see lots of First Timers there this year to see all 
the fun we have and learn more about our District and Lions 
as a whole by attending seminars of their choosing.

Written 
with 

“Pride”

Joan Blank 
First Vice District Governor
A Happy New Year to all of you.

I am happy to report that the Mayans were incorrect 
stabout December 21  being the last day of the year as this is 

the day I am writing this article.  I am delighted to still be alive 
and kicking and am excited about the beginning of a new 
Lions year.

At the same time, as I write this, I am saddened by how 
2012 is ending with all the news coverage surrounding the 
school shooting in Connecticut.  I am sure that this has 
touched all of us deeply, bringing up many questions about 
that state of this nation.  As we struggle to make any sense 
of this tragedy, I happened to see Ann Curry from NBC News 
talk about her twitter to perform “20 acts of kindness”.  
Facebook users increase the number to 26 acts to honor all 
those who lost their lives.  Seems like this has caught on like 
wildfire and acts of kindness are being reported all over the 
world.  Don't get me wrong, I do think this is a great idea, but 
I thought to myself “the Lions Clubs have been performing 
acts of kindness for years and will continue to do so for years 
to come” and I am grateful that it does not take a tragedy to 
spur us on. Such an event just confirms how important it is 
that we are visible in our community, setting an awesome 
example for those we come in contact with.  The world 
would be a much better place if we all carried out little acts of 
kindness each and every day.

As I was pondering this, I wondered if Newtown, CT had 
a Lions Club.  Sure enough I goggled their homepage and 
found this “The Newtown Lions Club has been shaken by 
the recent horrific events that has besieged our community.  
We ask that your thoughts and prayers are with the victims', 
families, our town, and the country.  We need to come 
together as a nation to address the deeper underlying 
societal challenges that affect us all. God help us and bless 
us”.  Please keep the Newtown Lions in your prayers and 
there may be an act of kindness waiting to reach out to one 
of our sister Club, the Newtown Lions, to let them know we 
are thinking about them.

On a brighter note, I was asked by Lion Doris Schrupp 
thto help out the Plato Lions on December 8  for “Breakfast 

with Santa.”  That was my first time to visit the town of Plato 
and the Plato Lions and what a joy that was. The Plato Lions 
host this event each year as a way of giving back to their 
community, and from the looks of the attendance, the 
community greatly appreciates it. Thank you Plato Lions for 
your “act of kindness” and for making Lion Kevin and I feel so 
welcome and for all the lives that your Club touches.

I want to invite you all, along with DG Ron, to the Mid-
Winter Convention in February, with the theme “Start your 
engines”.   It will be fun and informative.  I will be hosting a 
“hospitality room, campaigning for the District Governor 
seat.  Please stop by and visit (and don't forget to vote!)

Hope to you soon.

Lions also provided disaster relief worldwide following 
typhoons, flooding, tornadoes, wildfires and other 
disasters this year. One recent example is Superstorm 
Sandy in the United States. Many Lions gave generously, 
and even Lions who were affected by the storm were out 
serving their communities the next day. 

 In addition to disaster relief, Lions and LCIF have been 
continuing to fight preventable blindness. When I was in 
Thailand for the 10 year celebration of Sight for Kids with 
Johnson & Johnson Vision Care, I was able to see the 
impact that a simple vision screening can have in a child's 
life. It is easy to see why organizations like Johnson & 
Johnson Vision Care, Bausch + Lomb, The Carter Center 
and more partner with us in our efforts to save sight.

 Our Foundation has also supported youth in many 
ways during this year. The Lions Quest program is 
continually growing to help provide children with positive 
life skills. The U.S. State Department is helping the 
program expand in Africa, while the United Nations Office 
on Drugs and Crime is working with Lions Quest curriculum 
in Central Asia and Southeastern Europe.

 I am amazed at all the different kinds of service that we 
are able to provide together. Though I have been 
Chairperson of our Foundation for just six months, it is easy 
to see all the good that we have accomplished this past 
year, and every year since the Foundation was created. All 
of our accomplishments are because of your generous 
donations. I invite you to see the impact your donations 
have made by viewing this video.

 As this year ends, I look forward to a new year full of 
service and caring. Though we always pray for no disaster 
and diseases in this world, they still happen. Please 
continue your support to LCIF so that we can strive for a 
better world to live in with no disaster and diseases in the 
coming future.

Relief from disasterSUBSCRIBE NOW TO THE
DISTRICT NEWSLETTER

Now is the time for each member to

SUBSCRIBE to the DISTRICT NEWSLETTER.

 

The Governor would like every member to

receive the newsletter. Have your club subscribe

every member to this important communication.

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: District 5M-2

HOW TO SUBSCRIBE
SEND $9.00 FOR (12) ISSUES (1) COMPLETE YEAR

TO: PDG Bill Curtis

Glencoe, MN 55336

Start your subscription anytime as it will run
for one calendar year.

YOUR MAILING ADDRESS
Name                                                             

Address/Box #                                               

City/State/Zip                                                 

Name of Club                                                 

Check your mailing label on your newsletter

for the expiration date of your subscription .

1014 Mitchell Court

Touching Lives 

Everyday

…With Hope

 

Newborn Hearing Screening:

 

The Hearing Foundation 
established the first and only statewide newborn hearing 
screening program in 1999 with more than $417,000 in 
Lions contributions and a matching grant from LCIF. 

 

Hearing Aid Loaner Bank:

 

The Hearing Foundation es-
tablished the Lions Hearing Aid Loaner Bank providing 
free hearing aids to infants and children who are newly 
identified with hearing loss, while their parents and medi-
cal team implement a treatment plan.

 

          Hope is realized the first time a deaf child hears the sound of a 
parent’s voice. Hope is renewed whenever a hearing-impaired adult 
can return to a sound-full and active life. Each time the wonder of 
sound is restored, we Touch a Life With Hope.

 

Lions Children’s Hearing Center: was created in 2005 
to focus on the complex needs of deaf and hard of hearing 
children in MN and the Upper Midwest; uniting research, 
education, family support and a multidisciplinary clinic de-
voted to addressing all aspects of pediatric hearing loss.

 
Research:  The MD5M Hearing Foundation is dedicated to 
supporting cutting-edge research into hearing loss and 
bringing future medical ideas to fruition by providing the 
space, equipment and seed money necessary to cultivate 
promising ideas.

 

The MD5M Hearing Foundation, would like to thank 
all of you for your past contributions and ask for 
your continued support of our mission to provide 
hope to children diagnosed with hearing loss.

 

 

For appointment or referral:

 

866-523-2134 ●612-625-7753 (local) ● 612-625-2101 (fax)

 

www.ent.umn.edu/ent/lions/home.htm
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